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    Happy Valentine’s Day 
Once I was so horribly hungry that I ate bark off trees,  I had no warming hay, and I thought that I might freeze. 

There was no shelter from the rain, my dirty coat would mat, no one came to even fluff my hair and my poor body had no fat. 
I live with good care now, and I have lots of chow.  There are always huge piles of hay and EVERY day is Valentine’s Day. 

You can have your chocolate candy and flowers,   
I’ll be having more grain in a of couple hours! 

 

 There are 45 horses at the sanctuary that would love to be 
your Valentine! 
 

The Happy Story! 
By Joanie Benson 

 Often, reading the so very sad stories of the rescued horses can be upsetting.  It is hard to understand how 
some people can be so mean and neglectful of these once beautiful creatures.  It is hard to hold back tears as the stories of the 
starved rescued horses unfold, and often the tears roll down my cheeks as I relive and write about the rescue of a horse.  The de-
voted volunteers who come to the ranch to care for the rescued horses get to see the changes and how these magnificent animals 
grow into what God meant them to be.  All the kind folks who make this possible but aren’t able to be onsite miss this wonderful 
part of the story.  We want to share that with you for out of the sadness come many happy stories.  Remember -- Saving the life 
of one horse may not change the world, but to that one horse the world has surely changed. 

By Joanie Benson 

The following horses are just a couple examples of the 
devotion of our caregivers and our supporters to the 

rehabilitation of the horses here at the sanctuary. 

Mingo and Taiga were in a tiny wooded lot and starv-
ing.  They arrived at the sanctuary  

August 2012 Mingo  -  Before Taiga  -  Before 

Mingo  - Today Taiga  - Today 

Mingo has a Recurrent Airway Obstruction and 

is on medication during the summer months.  This 

Taiga is a beautiful true black Standardbred and 

is also 23 yrs. Old. She is recovering wonderfully 



Horse Protection Society                                           2135 Miller Road, China Grove NC 28023                 February                2 

News from the Herd 
By Joanie Benson 

Commodore is one of the best built horses that has ever come to the sanctuary.  He has the bone structure that could 

have carried a heavier rider, but the poor boy has neurological issues that affect his back legs to the point that he does 

not know where he is putting them down.  I really hoped he had EPM since that can be treated; we even had him tested 

twice, but he keeps testing “negative.”  It is very frustrating when we do not know exactly what is causing an issue 

with a horse. 

 Deborah and I decided to take Commodore to Dr. Meeker’s office in Mocksville for a second opinion.  Deborah 

pointed out an old injury on the top of his neck that extended down both sides.  The radiographs confirmed that this 

was where the injury was in his neck vertebra.  

 There is an IA steroid injection that will correct some injuries for two to five years and then can be done again.  

We had hoped that this treatment would be possible for Commodore, but because of the type of damage that had been 

done and the location, the injection may have made things worse.  The issue has not gotten worse since he has been at 

HPS so we are hopeful he can live out his life here at the sanctuary. 

 Commodore also has an area right in front of his shoulder blade towards the bottom that has damaged muscles.  

Oftentimes,  this type of injury happens when a horse is tied and spooks, pulling back so hard it rips the muscle.  If he 

also went over backwards at the same time, that could be the cause of the neck vertebra injury. 

 This is just one of the reasons we never tie a horse here at HPS. 

Wind Dancer, Taiga, Aurora and Baby all tested positive for EPM.  Wind Dancer’s numbers were the highest.  Her 

treatment will start after the other three since her medication is a little different and we don’t want to take any chances 

on them being mixed up. 

Approved applications:  We have three approved applications!  If all goes well, some of our beloved babies will be 

leaving us soon for wonderful new lives. 

Cruelty investigations are on the rise.  So far, we have been able to work with the owners and educate them on correct 

feeding.  In some cases, we have other people keeping an eye on things to make sure the people are caring for the 

horses.   

Spring Tack Sale and Much More 
By Joanie Benson 

 A BIG “Thank You” to the kind folks who have contacting HPS with the promise of some wonderful items they 
are going to donate.  This is just the beginning as we need to hear from all of you good people.  Look around the tack 
room and your home.  Surely you have something that isn’t your style but that someone else would love to own!  Post 
our need on your Facebook page, ask your friends and family.  They will feel good for helping the rescued horses.  
This fundraiser is critical to helping support the horses this coming summer! 

Another way you can help is to join our Fundraising Committee.  Help us build a group to be reckoned with.  We need 
you!  The horses need you!  Just call the sanctuary ~ 704-855-2978 ~ or email us at:  hps@horseprotection.org   

                Remember – we’ve got a need that you can fill! 
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Beauti ful  HPS calendars  

The Horse Protection Society is offering a 2013 calendar featur-
ing pictures of the rescued horses. Place your order now since we 
have a limited number available. The cost per calendar is only $10.00 
each and we will be happy to mail it to you for only a $1.00 each. 
The calendars will be delivered to HPS or to you directly. 

2013 Order Form 

Number of Calendars ______________________X $10.00  = 
_______________________ 

Mailing Costs : Number of Calendars: __________X$ 1.00 = 
_______________________ 

I will pick up my calendars at HPS: _________Total En-
closed:_____________________ 

Mail To:   

Name: 
___________________________________________________________________ 

Sale price reduced from $15.00  

now only $10.00 
This is the only winter fundraiser we were able 

to do to aid the rescued horses.   

The printer kindly sent us more calendars than 
we expected. 

Health tips 

Abnormal chemicals in the brain fuel violence:  Many people with behavioral disorders 
have abnormal levels of copper, zinc, lead, cadmium, calcium, magnesium and manga-
nese in their blood. These nutritional imbalances can easily be diagnosed via tests of 
blood and urine.  Parents, educators and mental health providers need to become aware 
of the nutritional research, some of it decades old, that can TREAT these individuals, 
many of whom are currently on pharmaceutical medications that only add to their delu-
sions, suicidal tendencies and impulses to violence.  

Do you need more magnesium?  Add more magnesium to your diet with foods and sup-
plements.  Westerners are often magnesium-deficient while taking in too much calcium. 
That's a ratio for disaster in many ways for many organs.  Magnesium is the master min-
eral involved in over 300 metabolic functions.   
 



Snowy Night at HPS 

      By Joanie Benson 

 After a weekend of very mild rainy weather, Thursday, January 17th, came as a shock.  
Snow!  That night caused so much extra work for the Members who were helping here during 
the day and who came to distribute the evening feed.   To make matters worse, there was a pre-
diction for sleet at night and the fear was it could have easily turned into an ice storm.  To pre-
pare for whatever weather might arrive, large rubber water containers were placed inside the 
barns and filled with hay.  Once the stalls were cleaned, hay was 
also put in the individual stalls by the morning feeders to 
get things started and to encourage the horses to stay 
in the barns.  Normally the horses like spending 
the nights outside. 

 We did not feel that the danger of an ice 
storm was great enough to require that 
the horses be locked in their stalls.  The eve-
ning feeders, Tracy and Lara, come after work 
and arrived about 5:30 pm.  Pam had sensed 
that the weather might pose some difficulties for 
the evening feeders, so had come earlier to start the al-
falfa soaking and mix the horses’ feed.  The sleet quickly 
changed to a heavy wet snow shortly after Tracy and Lara arrived.  Dark-
ness was setting in fast.  Most of the horses were happy to get into their stalls for dinner.  

 Lara and Tracy were working as quickly as the weather allowed to get everything done and 
were at the hay feeder, loading the cart to put more hay in the barns when, suddenly, the barn 
lights went out….  It was 7:30 PM and blacker than a Halloween cat!  The house lights stayed 
on… makes no sense to me!  With very minimum light from headlamps, the gals went right on 
working to put out the needed hay, let the 45 horses out of their stalls and finish up what 
needed to be done.  There was some occasional lightning off in the distance during the snow, 
but not close enough to light up the snowflakes and make them look like fireworks.  

 Tracy later told us she could not sleep that night for worrying that the horses’ water troughs 
would freeze or something else terrible would happen at the barns.  Lara was also concerned.  
All of the large water tubs have tub heaters to keep the water from freezing so the horses will 
drink more (which is very important in the cold weather to help avoid colic).   

 In the morning, the horses were dry and happy but the barns were a mess!  The morning 
feeders had a lot of extra work cleaning barns, but were very relieved to know that all the horses 
had weathered the storm so well.  What wonderful devoted volunteers we have to take care of 
your horses! 
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As a gift to my sister in law, Ann Hough, has been honored by Mark Hough. 

Congratulation to Maria and Laura.  By Lois Hunt 

Thank you for taking in "Bo" mare when my husband had strokes. 

In honor of Carolyn Alexander.  By Dr. Barbara White 

In memory of Warrior.  By Rita Tucker 

In honor of Susan Williams.  By Suzette Biskey 

In Honor of Elaine Addison.  By Anna May Danner 

In honor of Janet Elmo.  By Mary Schuver 

In honor of Ellen Bancroft.  By Betsey B. Wu 

In honor of Kim Clark for Christmas, 2012.  By Mom 

On Christmas ~ In honor of Floyd Lentz.  By Betty Lentz 

On Christmas ~ In honor of Betty Lentz.  By Floyd Lentz 

In honor of my sister, Jayne Ortiz.  By Wendy Neustrup 

In honor of Kipling, Grayce and Gretel - our "Furbabies.  The Willis Family 

Two caring young gals had a bake sale and raised $110 for the rescued horses.  
Thank you so very much. 

In honor of the WBTV sales staff.  By Ann Harrison 

 



A Special Thanks To Our Wonderful Contributors 
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Carolyn H. Alexander 

Sanda Arnold 

Sybil P. Athey 

Claire & Vivian  Aubel 

Nancy K. Aubel 

Janet K. Baxter 

Charles L. Beck 

Suzette M. Biskey 

Judy Blackmon 

Susanne & Rev. Harvey L. Blume 

Teresa M. Bonk 

Jennifer & Pat Brooks 

Carol A. & James Brotz 

David L. Brown 

Janell R. Cameron 

Jessica & Stuart Cannon 

Pam & Steven Carlton 

Judith D Cashwell 

Joy Cassidey 

Patty Castiglia 

Billy & Frances Caudle 

Pam & Steve Chandler 

Vicki & Peter Childers 

Glen Christofaro 

Alan B. Church 

Pam S. Colle 

John & Alison D. Cougill 

Ann & B. Michael Crayton 

Robin L. Croswhite 

Patricia L. Curran 

Pam L. Currie 

Debbie D'Amato 

Anna May Danner 

Leatrice S. Davis 

Jennifer Claire Dellinger 

Estelle S. Dermer 

Sandra Dermer 

Lori & Douglas Drake 

Ronda H. Duncan 

Margaret E. Dunham 

Martha Edmondson 

Janet & Lou Elmo 

Stephanie M. Emmert 

Tony England & Lisa Sherman 

Fredrick & Alane Falkner 

Sandra Fisher 

Mary F. Fitzgerald 

Donna Frescatore 

Holly Glasscok 

Gina D. Goff 

Dan & Linda Gordon  

Jeannie J. & Horace Green 

Randi M. Gress 

Deborah Gugel 

Allie & Tommy Hall 

Annette R. Hall ,Long Range Productions 

Tina L. Hamlin 

Jeffrey & Virginia M. Hansgen 

Ann Harrison 

Kristina Hartwig 

Michelle C. Hartzell 

Bev Hatfield 

Brenda & Charles Hemperley 

Dr. Leslie C. Henson 

Margaret A. Hickson 

Brown Hobie 

Mark Hough 

Amber S. Hozey 

Lois Hunt 

Constance M. Jewett & Glen 
Christofaro 

Anne N. Kenny 

Traci M. & David Langton 

Judy & Mike LeGrett 

Betty & Floyd Lentz 

Kathy B. Lofgren 

A. Burton & Nancy Mackey, Jr. 

Roberta McCardle 

Jennifer K. McNeill 

Mary L. McNeilly 

Elaine & Mario Merida 

Jerry L. Messer & Edwina C. Baucom 

Jill & Charles Messer, Jr. 

Norma & Jim Miller 

Susan B. Monroe 

Wendy Neustrup 

Jayne Ortiz 

Jennifer N.  & Erik Osborne 

Joan G. Peck 

Sara J. & Moyland  Rainey 

Diane P. Ransone 

Holly & John Robbins  

Sales Staff of WBTV 

Alice R. Sangster 

Patricia A. Schaeffer 

Mary Schuver 

Harriet A. Seabrook 

Gail M. Shinn 

Sharan S. Shively 

Charity League of Salisbury 

Sharon R. & Jerry Smith 

Tacy K. Smith 

Carolyn Steeves 

Jan B. Stevens 

Patricia C. Stewart 

Mary E. Stout 

Maj. John & Joan F. Taylor 

Elaine D. Towner 

Gail Trotter 

Rita A. & George Tucker 

Coulbourn & Anne C. Tyler 

Michelle & Stephan Ugolini 

Sandra E. Van Dyck 

John Vinal 

Glenda S. Walters 

Barbara White 

Dr. Barbara White 

Ann L. Whitworth 

Susan E. & Mike Williams 

Laura A. Wills 

Shelagh Winter 

Katya & Brian Woodworth 

Betsey Wu 

Linda M. Yarrington 

Linda G. Young 

 



 
Free Grocery Coupons and Help Feed the Rescued Horses 

This is so easy and you get to feed your family for less and help to feed the starved horses too. Just go to : 

http://www.commonkindness.com/ To the right is a “Find” block for nonprofits. Type in Horse Protection Society of 

North Carolina Inc. A page will come up for you to sign in under our name. Then, when you print coupons and use 

them at your local grocery store, a small percentage comes to HPS. Why spend more for groceries when you can save 

using coupons and donate at the same time? Thank you for helping. 

President    Deborah Baker  704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com 

Treasurer    Cathy Lambert  704-660-9121   catherinelamert@windstream.net 

Recording Secretary   Norma Miller  704-542-6162   kz5nm@bellsouth.net 

Corresponding Secretary  Lillian Wright  704-280-5775   lowright8@yahoo.com 

Executive Director   Joanie Benson  704-855-2978   hps@horseprotection.org 

Web Administration   Deborah Baker  704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com 

Web Administration   Stephanie Mills  704-560-9712   slmills@windstream.net 

Feeding Schedule   Joanie Benson  704-855-2978   hps@horseprotection.org 

Medical Needs   Pam Currie   704-859-4944   gaelic@carolina.rr.com 

Stallion to Gelding Support  Janet Elmo   704-843-2380   stalliontogelding@gmail.com 

Riding Program Coordinator  Deborah Baker  704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com 

Historian    Karole Northrup  704-932-1726   knorthrup@windstream.net 

Volunteer Coordinator  Lara Smith   803-467-7440   charlsmith5270@yahoo.com 

Angel Sponsor    Tracey Harris  704-433-3328   tracey_r74@yahoo.com 

CO - Fundraisers                          Jane Fitch  704-564-9800  DrJFitch@carolinarr.com 

    Lara Smith   803-467-7440   charlsmith5270@yahoo.com 
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Donation From:-___________________ ___________________________ Phone#__________________  

Address__________________ _________________________________________ 

City ___________________ State _____ Zip ____________ Email address ____________________________________________ 

Please use my donation for: $________________General Use ,     Angel Sponsor$______________ 

Angel Sponsor: $20 for 1 month $60 for 3 months $120 for 6 months $240 for 1 year 

Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? 

Name: __________________________________Email Address_______________________Phone___________  

Address _______________________________City ________________ State ______ Zip ________ 

Would you like the above recipient to receive “Over Herd” - Yes No 

Your message for the newsletter: 

 

 

**Any donation is appreciated. Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. 

**For a $25 or more donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year. 

Mail completed form to: 

Horse Protection Society, 2135 Miller Road, China Grove, NC 28023 

Anyone who would like to have an Honor or Memorial placed for March newsletter needs to 
have the information to HPS by February 20th.  We have to close the information for the 

newsletter by that date in order to have it to the printer in time for delivery the first of March.   
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